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April 4, 2023

Hon. Daniel P. McCoy
Albany County Executive
112 State Street

Albany, NY 12207

RE: FORECLOSED PROPERTY
Dear Hon. Daniel P. McCoy:

The New Salem Volunteer Fire Department recently found out that a piece of property on the corner of
Route 85 and Route 85A in New Salem was foreclosed.

The volunteers at the New Salem Fire Department have been using and maintaining this property for
years. Currently, we have our flag pole and sign on this property and we would be interested in
acquiring this parcel for our continued use.

If this property is something that our Volunteer Fire Company could acquire, it would help in our mission
to keep the residents safe and informed, as the location of our fire department is not located on a main
road. The sign helps us keep our district residents and other people that use those main roads informed
of any pertinent information or any activities that the fire department advertises.

Any assistance you or your office could provide would be greatly appreciated.
Thank you so much for your time and attention to this matter.
Sincerely,
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Steve Ayers
Chief
New Salem Fire Department



